

LSAC Committee Meeting



LOUGHBOROUGH
STUDENTS
ARCHERY

Meeting date | time 05/03/2014 7:30 PM | Meeting location DMTC

Meeting called by Richard Anderson

Minute taker Ben Clark

Attendees

Richard Anderson – Chairman
Ben Clark – Secretary
James McCartney – Treasurer
Adam Peers – Team Captain
Jack Dumanat – Tournament & Records Officer
Curtis Tatner – Equipment Officer
Katharine Simmons – Social Secretary
Harry Dean Lofthouse – Novice Representative
Fernanda Ayumi – Novice Representative
Matthew Peers
Thomas Cram

Apologies
(none)

LAST MEETING ACTION POINTS

Member Ben

Send Fernanda's polo shirt for embroidery

- Fernanda received her t-shirt and was able to shoot in it during BUCS Indoor Championships.

Find where the GNAS cards are

- Ben stated that the GNAS membership's officer is now Helen Eccleston, and that he had a telephone conversation with Archery GB to confirm that they have registered all members of the club. It is expected that the cards arrive soon for all novices.

Action items

Person responsible

Deadline

Collect GNAS cards when they arrive

Ben Clark

N/A

Member Adam

Arrange people into vehicles for BUCS

Collect money for BUCS

Email the club to gain interest of BUTTS championships

} Done

Book DMTC for next year's BUTTS leg

- Jack has sent an email to check availability of the weekend, but has had no reply. The committee agreed that the shoot should take place on Saturday 15th November 2014

Get impression of shooting plausibility from Welbeck

- Richard noted that more measurements may need to be made on Welbeck Pitches now that he knows that the goal posts won't be moved. Richard believes that there should still be enough space but has volunteered to make sure.

| Action items | Person responsible | Deadline |
|--|--------------------|------------|
| Get impression of shooting plausibility from Welbeck | Jack Dumanat | N/A |
| Book DMTC for next year's BUTTS leg | Richard Anderson | 15/03/2014 |

MAIN BUSINESS

Equipment Budget

- Ben explained that Maggie suggested having a large focus on getting new bows for novices, as there are a large number of them which are almost unsuitable for shooting.
 - Bosses are a main priority, and we should be able to get as many straw bosses as possible, as the current ones are likely to degrade soon.
 - Whilst on the subject of budget, Ben passed on another suggestion of Maggie that Ash should be paid as a level 2 coach, the committee agreed that this should be the case at a slightly discounted value for allowing her to shoot in the club for free.
- The committees were in full agreement that the Eros TargetTech bosses were disappointingly bad quality, because of their experience with them during BUCS Indoors. A unanimous vote was made to change the bosses to straw.

| Action items | Person responsible | Deadline |
|---------------------------------|--------------------|----------|
| Purchase a set of straw bosses. | Curtis Tatner | N/A |

AGM

- Ben mentioned that due to the change of roles, another committee meeting should be made next week as an official handover.
- Tom wanted to confirm that everyone was happy with the idea of the Alumni Officer position opening up primarily to allow him to give more official advice to the club. The position will be created depending on being voted in at the club AGM.

Official Host of BUCS Indoors

- Adam stated that since Loughborough were fairly responsible for the setup of BUCS, that the club puts themselves forward as the official hosts of BUCS, it is likely that the amount of work that this will add to

the club will be negligible. All members of the committee agreed that they'd be happy for the club to host.

Upcoming Competitions

- BUTTS Championships - 08/03/2014
 - There will be the minibus and one car for transport, Alex will be able to drive and transport kit.
- Kirby Muxlow AC -27/04/2014
 - One of three County selection shoots, Ben will put on the other competitions of this type for next meeting but it is probable that this competition is the first.
- Foresters -11/05/2014
 - During the Isle of Man trip, in which most of the people likely to compete are attending.

AOB

Session Rota (Retrospective)

| | | | |
|----------------------------------|---|-----------|-------------------|
| Monday 17 th March | - | Ben | |
| Tuesday 18 th March | - | Adam | (Coached Session) |
| Wednesday 19 th March | - | Ben | |
| Saturday 22 nd March | - | Katharine | |
| Monday 24 th March | - | Tom | |
| Tuesday 25 th March | - | Matthew | |
| Wednesday 26 th March | - | Ben | (Coached Session) |

The next Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday 12th March at the DMTC